Motion for CSSA’s AGM, April 2019
“If, on the advice of CSSA’s lawyers, it is necessary to establish a company limited by guarantee for the purpose of receiving and dealing with monies resulting from a bequest made by Maurice Smith Gates, a former member of the Association, then this meeting authorises the General Committee to do so.  In that event the Committee shall be further guided by advice from CSSA’s lawyers.” 
Proposed by Brian Grubb, Hon Treasurer, 31 December 2018
Seconded by Brian Stevenson, General Secretary, 31 December 2018
Explanatory Note

Maurice Gates, who died in 2016, was a longstanding member of the CSSA. In his will, Maurice bequeathed £325,000 (the upper limit of the Inheritance Tax nil rate band at his death) to the Association.  In essence the bequest was to provide capital funding – in whole or part - for offshore yachts for the Association. Unfortunately it has transpired that Maurice’s executor is prevented from carrying out this bequest because of the nature of the Association’s unincorporated status.  The executor’s and Association’s lawyers have both concluded that the bequest cannot lawfully be made. (Bequests to unincorporated bodies are seemingly a legal minefield which the drafting of the will did not satisfactorily deal with.   And any restorative action against the drafting solicitor is time-barred.)
The other three beneficiaries of the will are all ‘residuary’ - that is, are due (in prescribed portions) what remains after the bequest to CSSA has been made. So if the bequest isn’t in fact made, the £325,000 would also be shared between them.
Fortunately, however, these other beneficiaries are all registered charities.  And case law has led the Charity Commission to issue formal guidance to deal with situations such as this, where the intentions of a will are clear but are thwarted by legal technicalities.  The guidance is that, subject to approval by the Commission, charities should then make ex-gratia payments to the thwarted beneficiary to give effect to the will’s intentions.  

But even if the charities concerned adhere to this guidance there is seemingly a further potential hurdle, which is whether the Association, as an unincorporated entity, can ‘safely’ – in the legal sense – be the recipient of such ex-gratia payments.  Further advice on this is awaited from CSSA’s lawyers and a possible option appears to be the setting up of a company limited by guarantee to be the recipient.  This is the situation that underlies the motion.
